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of schools of pharmacy and boards of pharmacy, particularly that practical 
pharmacy may be conserved. 

(5) That this Association take steps toward securing the better enforcement 
of the statutory provisions that safe-guard the practice of pharmacy. 

As a topic for discussion at the meetings of state pharmacal organizations next 
year, I suggest this:- “Should the Ownership of a Pharmacy be Restricted to 
a Registered Pharmacist ?” 

Respectfully submitted, 
HUGH CRAIG, 

Chairman, 

REPORT OF COMMITTEE ON CHAIRMAN’S ADDRESS. 
Your committee, to whom was referred the address of Chairman Craig, takes 

this opportunity to express its appreciation of the excellence of the address, its 
admiration of the sentiments therein contained and its concurrence with the sug- 
gestion offered for the improvement of pharmaceutical education and legislation. 

We endorse the recommendation that the Association use its best efforts to 
secure such restrictions of the traffic in narcotics that shall include all who are 
responsible for the abuses in the dispensing or sale of narcotics. 

We endorse also the recommendation relative to the reform of our patent laws 
concerning medicinal products ; likewise, the suggestion that pharmacists them- 
selves should undertake the survey and secure the regulation of pharmacal prac- 
tice, and not leave these vital matters to organizations which are non-pharmacal in 
character. 

We believe that the survey of educational methods mentioned by our chairman 
should be carefully considered by this section, and, that a committee should be 
appointed to report a plan of classifying all the various institutions now engaged 
in giving instruction in pharmacy in this country. 

We advise that the recommendation of our chairman concerning the co- 
ordination of the methods of schools and boards of pharmacy be made a subject 
for  discussion and action at the joint scssion of schools and boards with this 
section and to the same joint session we would refer the recommendation that 
steps be taken to secure the enforcement of the statutory provisions that regulate 
the practice of pharmacy. 

We approve of the chairman’s suggestion of submitting a topic for discussion 
at the meetings of state pharmaceutical associations next year, and, we recommend 
that the secretary of this section communicate this suggestion to the secretaries of 
the various state pharmaceutical associations. 

W. B. DAY, 
M. I. WILBERT, 
E. A. RUDDIMAN. 




